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MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
Debbie Stutsman, San Anselmo (Chair)
Michael Frost, JPA Staff

George Rodericks, Town of Belvedere
Alex Soulard, JPA Staff
Ken Nordhoff, San Rafael
Eric Lueder, JPA Staff
Matthew Hymel, County of Marin


Michael Frank, Novato
OTHERS PRESENT

Jon Elam, Tamalpais CSD

MEMBERS ABSENT
Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Empire Disposal
None
Kerry Mazzoni, Marin Sanitary Service

Steve Rosa, Marin Sanitary Service

Beth Forsman, The Away Station, Inc.
Call to Order The Executive Committee meeting came to order at 11:05 PM.

1. Approve Executive Committee minutes from January 20, 2010.  M/s Nordhoff, Hymel to approve the January, 20, 2010 Executive Committee meeting minutes.  The motion was unanimously approved.
2. Zero Waste Budget Center. Staff reported the Novato Sanitary District and Novato City Council members requested that Zero Waste Program funds be placed in a separate fund center to clearly delineate it from other JPA programs. M/s Frank, Rodericks to authorize budget transfers which move Zero Waste Program expenditures and revenue into a separate fund center.  The motion was unanimously approved.
3. Zero Waste Outreach Request for Qualifications.  Staff reported that the JPA has $200,000 dedicated to an outreach program and develop a Zero Waste message. Staff developed a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) that will demonstrate advertising firms’ capabilities.  Website revisions have also been added as a service in the RFQ.  Ken Nordhorff asked if a menu of programs would be developed following the responses.  Staff responded that the RFQ was developed to determine the abilities of each agency and develop a list of programs that the JPA could select from.  M/s Hymel, Nordhoff to approve the Zero Waste Outreach RF and direct staff to release the document on August 30, 2010.  The motion was unanimously approved.

4. Elementary School Outreach Contract Approval.   Staff requested authorization to enter into a contract with a local education contractor, ZunZun, to develop a school assembly program for Zero Waste.  ZunZun comes highly recommended and has worked with Marin Municipal Water District, the Town of San Anselmo, and the San Rafael School District.   Under a contract for $25,000 they can provide assemblies to almost half of Marin’s elementary schools.  Michael Frank asked if this contract is part of the Zero Waste Program and if schools have been selected.  Staff stated that it is part of the program and that schools have not been selected, but there staff will coordinate to ensure that each city or town will have at least one assembly.  Jon Elam stated that this program would be welcomed in Tam Valley and suggested that haulers should be contacted to see if they would share the costs for school presentations in their service areas. M/s Nordhoff, Rodericks to authorize Michael Frost to sign a contract with ZunZun for an amount not to exceed $25,000 to market, schedule and present education musical assemblies at Marin schools.  The motion was unanimously approved.
5. Zero Waste Toolkit Contract Approval.  Staff reported that a contract has been negotiated with R3 Consulting Group to develop the Zero Waste Toolkit.  Initially budgeted for $100,000 this contract is for $38,000 for the development of the toolkit with an additional $35,000 available for member agencies to assist with unique items to indicidual cities or franchising agencies.  Ken Nordhoff asked how the $35,000 compares with the $300,000 that will be allocated to member agencies through the grant program.  Staff stated that the grant program has not been defined yet and a staff report will be prepared for the next Executive Committee meeting.  Ken Nordhoff requested that haulers, special districts, and city staffs be notified of this process and availability of the consultant.  Jon Elam stated that the JPA may need to look at reintegrating franchise agreements so that there is consistency and agencies will not be able to opt out of service improvements. Cost savings due to reduced disposal as material is composted need to be reflected in a rate reduction.  Steve McCaffrey stated that the increased cost that is placed on the commingled food and green waste actually increases the cost to the hauler.  M/s Hymel, Nordhoff to approve a contract with R3 Consulting Group for a Zero Waste Toolkit.  The motion was unanimously approved.
6. Zero Waste Coordinator Staff Position Hiring Process. Staff stated that the County has entered the Zero Waste Coordinator into the accounting system and is working with the Human Resources Department to fill the position in the fall.  Committee members will be able to participate in the selection process.  Michael Frank asked which stages of the recruitment the Committee members would be needed for.  Staff responded that review by Executive Committee members would be at the oral board and/or the application review process.  Michael Frank and Debbie Stutsman volunteered to be part of the recruitment process.  M/s Frank, Nordhoff to appoint Michael Frank and Debbie Stutsman to participate on the interview panel.  The motion was unanimously approved.
7. 2009 Annual Report Submittal. Staff reported that as of 2007, when SB1016 was implemented, the Annual Report changed to a per person per day disposal figure instead of diversion and disposal.  The disposal rate was 3.8 pounds per person per day in 2009, which is down from 4.5 pounds in 2008 and 4.9 pounds in 2007.  The reduced disposal is a result of the weak economy and disposal has begun to rise in the first quarter of 2010.  Staff predicts that implementation of Zero Waste programs should further reduce disposal tonnages.  George Rodericks asked if Green Building Ordinances adopted throughout Marin will impact these tonnages.  Staff responded that construction and demolition materials make up eight percent of the disposal, so Green Building and Construction and Demolition Ordinances could reduce the overall disposal.
8. JPA Member Agency Participation in Zero Waste Programs.    Staff reported that the Novato Sanitary District had sent a letter to City Council asking that they opt out of the JPA’s Zero Waste Program.  This raised several questions about the money that was already in the JPA’s budget from Novato Disposal, whether money would be granted back to the City or Sanitary District, and what would happen to the approximately 20% of accounts that are in unincorporated neighborhoods.  Michael Frank stated that he met with Beverly James and Dee Johnson and part of the issue is that the Sanitary District does not sit on the JPA, has an ordinance and has their own programs.  The City Council will be addressing the issue at their September 28, 2010 meeting. Ken Norhoff requested a map that shows the difference between the Novato Sanitary District franchise area and the City of Novato.  Staff stated that they have contacted the County GIS team and are having maps developed.  Michael Frank asked for recommendations from the group regarding Novato’s participation in the Zero Waste Programs.  Staff stated that remaining part of the Zero Waste Programs will give the City more control over waste reduction programs and stated that the work plan that Beverly James presented mirrors the JPA’s.  Jon Elam stated that opting out of the Zero waste program dilutes the ability to carry out the plan and special districts should not divert resources and staff time.
9. Open Time. No comments received.

10. Schedule next Executive Committee Meeting.  The meeting was set for Thursday, September 23, 2010, 11:00 – Noon, 220 Nellen Avenue, Corte Madera.  
11. Adjourn.
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